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ROBERT J. ANGELLI, Superintendent of Schools
robert.angeli@lebanonct.org

March 27, 2020
Dear Parents and Guardians,

| hope this fetter finds you and your families in good health. | have removed some of the
information | have been repeating in other letters. Below are important updates.

School Year

As of this writing, there has been no new announcement from Governor Lamont or from
Commissioner Cardona on a potential return to school. We are exploring whether or not March
16-17 can count as school days. On these days we teachers had students and teachers
interacting in what we thought were going to be considered supplemental lessons by the
Connecticut State Department of Education (CSDE). With the change of direction by the CSDE
to distance learning, we now think those days can count as school days. This would change our
potential end of the year back to June 17 to accommodate the 4 “snow” days. We hope to
confirm this for you soon.

School Communication

Please be aware that teachers and other staff members in the district may be reaching out to
you by phone, but could be using *67. The calls may appear to be coming from

a blocked/unknown number. These calls will be made during normal school hours. If you see
an incoming call that says, "blocked" or "unknown" it may be your child's teacher calling you to
check in and gather some important information. If you are using a cell phone, please allow your
phone to accept these calls (in settings) so you are able to connect with your child's teacher.

Report Cards and Grading
Lebanon Elementary School sent out report cards last week. If you did not receive one for a
child, please contact Principal, Rita Quiles-Glover.

Both Lebanon Middle School and Lyman Memorial High School will mail report cards for the
third marking period next week.

We are working with the teachers of each school on grading expectations for the student work
done during the distance learning. More on this will be coming. In the meantime, teachers will
be providing students with feedback on the work they submit.



Meal Program

Starting on Friday, April 3, students will be provided with meals for the weekend. ALL students
will receive free meal packages, as well as children age of 18 yrs. and younger living in the
same household. If you are unable to come in for the meal pick-up, it is OK to have someone
do the pick-up for you.

Pick up Location: Lyman Memorial High School

When: 9:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m.

Which Meals: Monday and Wednesday meal packages will have 2 breakfasts and 2 lunches
Friday mea!l packages will have 3 breakfasts and 3 lunches

No meal pick-up on Tuesdays and Thursdays.

If there is inclement weather, we will notify you of any impact on the meal program.

Sincerely,

Robert J/ Angelj
Superintendent 6f Schools
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